COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 14th November 2005

QUESTION No. 31

LONG MILE ROAD JUNCTION

QUESTION: Councillor M. Murphy

"To ask the Manager to explain what the plans are for the Junction between the Long-Mile Road and the Naas Road.  A number of serious issues with the current layout have been reported?"

REPLY:
The present layout and operation of the Naas Rd.- Long Mile Rd. junction was the subject of detailed design, initially by the Council's Consultants, and subsequently proofed by the RPA's Design/Build Contractors, prior to its construction as part of the LUAS Light Rail-Line A contract works. The junction is required to handle a large number of complex traffic movements for vehicular traffic, and pedestrians and cyclists as well as inbound and outbound tram movements, all catered for within a very tight design envelope. As such, the junction and all aspects thereof, including turning lanes, signals and signal placements, advance warning signs, line markings, barriers and pedestrian and cycle facilities, were subjected to rigorous design and operational tests, as well as safety audits by both the Council's consultants and the Railway Safety Inspectorate. The operation of the junction has been monitored continuously since it was brought into operation and no significant problems have been encountered, either in the functioning of the junction, the operation of the LUAS trams or driver behaviour. Accordingly, there are no immediate plans to make alterations to the present operation. The junction will continue to be monitored, however, and its performance assessed in the light of ongoing traffic volumes and movements.    

